Reporting Back Priorities

from your local Conservative team in Coton & Boughton









Dear Resident

It is with sadness that we have said goodbye to Jill Simpson-Vince as she lost her seat at the recent Borough council election. However, we would like to thank everyone who voted in the local election on 5th May and especially those who voted for Jill. Please be assured that we will both continue to fight for the needs and aspirations of the Coton and Boughton residents over the coming years. We would also like to pay tribute to Jill for all the hard work she has put into the area of Coton and Boughton over the last 8 years.

Jill has been a champion for the ward and has fought hard for residents to establish the first free school on Coton Park, for parking areas and changes to the road layout. Jill has also been working on the programme to get the parks and playgrounds in the area upgraded, a cause that we will continue to work on.

The good news is that Jill is still your County Councillor and will be continuing her campaign to reduce the speed limits on the Leicester Road and to ensure that the Secondary School is provided for the north of Ruqby.

With kind regards

Councillors Seb Lowe and Carolyn Robbins



Sad to see Jill go, but she is still a Warwickshire County Councillor



Seb and Carolyn continue to work hard as your Rugby Borough Councillors

Contact your Conservative team for Coton and Boughton

- @ sebastian.lowe@rugby.gov.uk
- @ carolyn.robbins@rugby.gov.uk
- @ cllrsimpson-vince@warwickshire.gov.uk

Always working hard

Delivering for Coton and Boughton residents

Park Repairs and Upgrades

2 Mark Pawsey MP campaigning for an A&E

Seb and Carolyn seeking answers from Severn Trent







Strawberry Fields play park

repairs - The play area on Strawberry Fields is due to be upgraded, and Carolyn and Seb welcome this and are pushing for this to happen soon.

In the meantime they are keeping an eye on the equipment that is still there and is in need of repair. The Parks Maintenance team are regularly checking as well. If you happen to spot issues with it, please let them know via the details overleaf.

Campaigning for A&E - Rugby MP Mark Pawsey has called on the government and the health service to ensure that the needs of our fast-growing town are matched by an increase in services at the Hospital of St Cross, including the restoration of Accident & Emergency care.

Mark secured a debate in Parliament on this pressing issue following the results of his recent survey showing overwhelming support for the restoration of A&E in the town. You can watch the debate at www.markpawsey.org.uk Severn Trent being called to

account - The number of times the water main has burst on Newton Manor Lane, causing chaos, flooding and huge disruption is unacceptable. Seb and Carolyn, as Leader and Cabinet member, as well as being your local councillors, have demanded a meeting with Severn Trent to hold them to account for this and find out when they are going to sort out what is obviously a serious infrastructure issue in the area.

Is there an issue you need Mark's help with? Get in touch via the contact info below and we'll be glad to get back to you.



